8:00 11-18-09, Graz Engineering for Nourse and Allen Roads. Lot #2 Construction within the buffer zone

Hearing opened at 8:00pm

Paul Grasewitz is the engineer representing the owner.

Cathy has recused herself from the meeting as she is an abutter.  

Site walk on 11/15/09 attended by Bob, Roberta and Tim.

Submitted plans for 20’ = 1” scale.

Changes made to the plan as a result of the site vist – the garage was moved to the other side of the house, outside the 100’ buffer zone which resulted in the driveway being moved further away from the wetland bound.

Siltation fencing shown along the edge of wetland.

Silt fence is listed as the limit of work.   Limit clearing to 40’ around the house within the buffer zone except where noted on the plan to be cleared for grading the system and the house.

Wetland bounds to be marked prior to pre-construction site visit

Fertilizers used on lawn area within the buffer zone to be of slow release – no pesticides or herbicides.

Limit of no salt on the driveway – especially at the stream crossing.

There was no “approved” list of abutters from the Assessor’s office. Spent some time looking at the maps and think that all the abutters have been included on the list submitted.

No clearing may be done in the buffer zone that lies between the road and the wetlands. Permanent marking of wetland on road side of the lot.

Motion to close the hearing voted unanimously at 8:45

Roberta will write the Order of Conditions.

